
 

 

BERKSWICH PARISH COUNCIL 
 

Minutes of Berkswich Parish Council Meeting held on Tuesday 4 July 2023  
at 7.30 pm at Walton Village Hall 

 
Present: Cllr Alan Taylor (Chair), Cllr Caroline Pearson (Vice Chair), Cllr Sue Francis, Cllr Tim 

Luker, Cllr Michael Norris, Cllr Malcolm Millichap, Cllr Ann Millichap, Cllr Vicky 
Campbell and Cllr Bob Gilson 

 
In attendance: Mrs Sue Fullwood as Clerk. 
       
Cllr Taylor welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
 
1 Public session 
 
 No members of the public were in attendance. 
 
23/81 Apologies – received from Cllr Beverley Hughes as she was away and Stafford 

Borough Cllr Peter Edgeller as he was at an SBC meeting.  Resolved: both apologies 
were accepted. 

  
23/82 To record Declarations of Interest regarding items on the agenda.  Cllr Francis 

declared an interest in item 23/91 i change of use application as the property was next 
to hers. 

 
23/83 Minutes of the Council meeting held on 6 June 2023 – Resolved: It was agreed that 

the minutes were a true record of the meeting.   
 
23/84 Update on matters arising which were not agenda items 

 None. 
  
23/85  Response to Draft First Homes Eligibility Criteria Consultation for South 

Staffordshire 
 A discussion took place around whether the criteria would have an impact on Berkswich 

Parish.  Resolved: Clerk to send response that the council have no view on the 
proposals as there would be no impact on Berkswich Parish as it is in Stafford Borough.  
Action: Clerk 

 
23/86 Response from Staffs County Council to the joint letter regarding speed limits in 

the Milford/Brocton area 
 Cllr Francis confirmed that she had shared the response with the member of the public 

concerned.  It was agreed that the response was very disappointing and should have 
been copied to all those copied into the original letter.  The issues had not been thought 
about and a standard response had been churned out.  Resolved:  It was agreed that 
the parish council should ask to see the evidence of average speeds from the SCC 
traffic survey and remind SCC of their view that the proposed 7.5 tonne weight limit on 
Brocton Road would simply displace the issue.  Action: Clerk 

  
23/87  Maintenance 
 i The Phone Box 
. It was agreed that the phone box should be painted and the one pane of acrylic 

replaced with new glass. Resolved: Clerk to find someone suitable to do the work and 
the Chair and Clerk could agree expenditure up to £1000.  Action: Clerk 



 

 

 
 ii Noticeboards 
 The two green and white noticeboards on Old Croft Road and Bluebell Hollow needed 

the boards replacing, the noticeboard at Berkswich Primary needed a new pack panel 
and to be revarnished and the Milford Common noticeboard needed a lock repairing.  
Resolved: Clerk to find someone suitable to do the work and the Chair and Clerk could 
agree expenditure up to £500.  Action: Clerk 

 
23/88   Review of Parish Fete Attendance  
  Cllr Pearson thought that it had been really good, that it was a great PR exercise and 

that it was good to be seen by parish residents.  Cllr Pearson suggested a rota be set 
up for the 2024 event so that all councillors could enjoy the fete.  Cllr Malcolm Millichap 
thanked Cllrs Pearson, Luker and Hughes for attending the fete on behalf of the council.  
Cllr Taylor had planned to attend for the last hour but a thunderstorm meant that the 
gazebo was taken down early.  The crafts for children had been a success and it would 
be good to repeat this in future years. 

 
23/89  December/January Meeting Date  
  The Clerk would be out of the country for the December meeting date and had checked 

with Cannock Chase Council regarding confirmation of the precept and it would be fine 
to do this is early January.  It was proposed to change the date of the meeting from 5 
December 2023 to 2 January 2024.  Resolved: date change agreed unanimously.  
Action: Clerk 

 
23/90 Financial Matters: 

i. Resources and Barriers – A lengthy discussion took place regarding where the 
Council’s finances and assets had originated from such as money from 
developers to manage Walton and Hollybush Coppices.  Cllr Norris suggested 
using some of the Council’s short-term investment as leverage to get bigger and 
better capital projects, for example as match-funding for grants.  Cllr Taylor 
explained the Council’s earmarked funds.  Cllr Norris felt that the people who 
paid give money to the Council, for example through the precept, should get 
benefit from it quite quickly, the money should not be held onto indefinitely. 

ii. Bank Reconciliation and expenditure for May 2023.  This document was re-
presented as the final column had not been visible at the meeting on 6 June.  
Resolved: unanimously approved. 

 

 
 



 

 

 
 

iii. Bank Reconciliation and expenditure for June 2023.  Resolved: unanimously 
approved. 

 

 



 

 

 
 

iv. Budget Report for June 2023.  Resolved: unanimously approved. 
 

 
 



 

 

23/91  Planning Matters 
i. Response to application 23/37568/COU – Wyevern 198 Main Road - 

Resolved: The Council had previously objected to similar applications at two 
adjacent properties for change of use and would object to this one on the 
principle that farmland should not be annexed into private property.  Action: 
Clerk 

ii. Response to application 23/37508/HOU - 38 Brocton Road – Resolved: The 
Council had no comment to make on this application.  Action: Clerk 

 
23/92 Reports from other Meetings 

i. Environment Group – The Group had met with the Farming in Protected 
Landscapes Officer from SCC and had discussed an application for hedgerow 
around the left-hand side of Walton Coppice plus more improvements to the 
right-hand side like bird boxes.  He was keen for the Group to make it a 
community thing by possibly including a local scout group or primary school.  Cllr 
Malcolm Millichap said that he thought an objection would be that opening the 
Coppice up would have a negative impact on the wildlife and be 
counterproductive.  Cllr Luker agreed that any kind of pathway through the 
coppice would be disruptive.  Cllr Norris thought it would be nice if people could 
access the coppice and suggested raised pathways similar to those at 
Staffordshire Wildlife Trust’s Wolseley Centre.  Cllr Taylor suggested an Open 
Day occasionally to let residents see what the money is being spent on.  Cllr 
Campbell suggested educational boards around the coppice to show the nature 
that visited the coppice.  Resolved: Cllr Luker to set up a meeting of the 
Environment Group and the Clerk with the aim of getting an application ready for 
the FiPL panel on 23 August.   

ii. Village Hall Council of Management – meetings were every other month and 
there had not been another meeting. 

 
23/93 Agenda Items for the Next Meeting scheduled for Tuesday 5 September 2023 at 

7.30 pm in the Bromage Room, Walton Village Hall 
Agenda items agreed were: the War Memorial – permanent railings for the steps; Clean 
Air; Projects and Expenditure for financial year 2024/25 (please bring ideas). 

 
The meeting closed at 8:31 pm. 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 


